## **Announcement**

إعكلان

Dear USTF members,

In the interest of the university administration for your safety and implement the highest safety standards, we ask you to follow the below:

- Do the (Covid- 19) test for those who did not make it and sending the result to the Human Resources Office.
- Inform the Human Resources Office of the test if the result is <u>positive</u>, to take the necessary procedure.
- Inform the Human Resources Office <u>today</u> if any member have a chronic disease due to the necessity of statistical work.

Best wishes for you health and safety

المحترمين

السادة منتسبي الجامعة

حرصاً من إدارة الجامعة على سلامتكم وتطبيق أعلى معايير السلامة نرجو من حضراتكم إتباع ما يلي:

- إجراء فحص فيروس كورونا (كوفيد 19) لمن لم يقم بإجراء الفحص وإرسال النتيجة لمكتب الموارد البشرية.
- إعلام مكتب الموارد البشرية بنتيجة الفحص في حالة النتيجة إيجابية لضرورة إتخاذ اللازم.
  - · إعلام مكتب الموارد البشرية <u>اليوم</u> في حالة وجود مرض مزمن لدى منتسب الجامعة وذلك لضرورة العمل الإحصائي.

مع تمنياتنا لكم بوافر الصحة والسلامة